COMHAIRLE CONTAE ÃTHA CLIATH THEAS
SOUTH DUBLIN COUNTY COUNCIL


Minutes of Sport, Recreation, Community and Parks Strategic Policy Committee
Held on the 8th May 2013
in the Council Chamber
 Attendance
	Members
	Officials

	Cllr  C.  King
	B. Coman Director of Housing & Community 

	Cllr.  T. Delaney
	W. Sheils S.E.O. Community Dept.

	Cllr.  G. Kenny
	D. Walsh Senior Community Officer

	Cllr. B. Lawlor
	J. Morrissey  A/Senior Community Officer

	Cllr. M. McDonagh
	

	Cllr. P. Cosgrave
	

	S.  Reid
	


1) Minutes of  previous meeting held on 6th February 2013
· Proposed:    D. Looney
· Seconded:    C. King
2) Matters Arising:      None
3) Community Centre Network Presentation -   D. Walsh Senior Community Officer.  Donal  gave  a history of  previous  Network and  an  update of steps  being  taken to revive  same,  advising  that a  sub- committee  is  required  to progress  further.   Cllrs P. Cosgrave and C.  King   and also S. Reid volunteered to be on sub-committee.   B. Coman stressed that Community involvement is also essential to ensure that this model works and thrives.  Donal to liaise with all to arrange further meetings and to move Community Network forward.

4) W. Sheils Senior Executive Officer,  gave  a  very  detailed   presentation on the Gathering within this  Council’s  remit -   Cllrs   King  and   Cosgrave commended the  presentation  and  work  being  done  today  by  South  Dublin County Tourism and  South  Dublin County  Council.

5)  Balgaddy Community Development Presentation  W.  Sheils    highlighted  work being  done  in the  Balgaddy   Area by  both  Communtiy  and  Housing   Departments   in an  effort  to alleviate  antisocial behaviour  by  engaging  the  Youth  in a  variety of   sports  and  youth  clubs.    Cllr.  G. Kenny   commended efforts being made in Balgaddy.

6)  Ramble Aid Presentation   Following  on   from the  success  of  last  years  Ramble  Aid a   presentation   from  Sports   Partnership   to  update  all on  the  details  and  efforts  being  made  to  host   three 5k  runs  in   regional  Parks ,  with  all proceeds  this  year  going  to  Teenline  and  Pieta House.    Cllr.  C. King commended  all involved  in  these  events  noting  the  very  worthy  charities involved  this  year.

Meeting concluded   at   7.00p.m.
